S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 7th November 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr P Bland, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr D Steward-Brown and Mr A Evans
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 10th October 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/01804/F
7 The Boltons, South Wootton

Single Storey Side Extension
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
16/01847/F

7 Clare Road, South Wootton

Car Port Extension
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
16/01838/BT

Removal of Public Payphones

Throughout the Borough

Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
16/01314/F

Wolvesey 92 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Variation of conditions 2, 3 and 7 of planning permission 15/02079/F
16/01530/F

52 Avon Road, South Wootton

Roof and front extension
16/00048/TPO

The Limes, 8 Church Lane, South Wootton

Various Lime Tree Work

13/00664/NMA_1

Elmhurst House, 7B Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton

Proposed Garage 

16/01341/F

Greenhurst, St Augustine’s Way, South Wootton

Extension

16/00060/TPO

4 Priory Lane, South Wootton

T1 Oak & T2 Oak – 25% - 30% Crown Reduction to each tree and remedial work including crown clean

Call for Sites and Policy Suggestions Consultation (17th October – 28th November 2016):  Mr Price informed members that a letter had been received explaining that the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk is preparing a review of the Local Plan (Core Strategy and Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Plan). Once adopted the plan will allocate sites for development, apply policies to meet local needs, and guide development in the borough up to 2036.

Mr Price said that the “Call for Sites and Policy Suggestions” Consultation offers an opportunity for developers, agents, landowners, individuals, and other interested parties to:

· Promote sites located within the borough for future development

· Suggest locations/areas for special policy treatment

· Put forward policy suggestions

Mr Price stated that the Parish Council will need to be vigilant to ensure that it extends its Neighbourhood Plan up to 2036.  
Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Local Plan – Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Plan: Mr Price informed members that the Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Local Plan – Site Allocations and Development Management Policies (SADMP) Plan was formally adopted by the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk on 29th September 2016.

The SADMP sets out land allocations and development management policies to guide development and change in the Borough of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk for the period to 31st March 2026.
9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane:  Mr Price spoke regarding possible development of the 9 acre field at Nursery Lane and stated that correspondence had been received from Mr David Allberry indicating that progress is being made towards an imminent formal submission to the Borough Council for planning consent.
Mr Price stated that Mr Allberry has requested that the Parish Council make a statement of support of the development to the Borough Council.

Mr Price read out a suggested statement which could be submitted on behalf of the Parish Council:

‘South Wootton Parish Council have been kept fully aware of the proposals for the development of this site, following the adoption of the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan, and attended the applicant’s Public Exhibition of the proposals held in the Village Hall in May 2016. 

The South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan identifies the eastern portion of the site, through Policy E3, as a potential new ‘Green Open Space’, whilst the western portion of the site, although not specifically allocated, nevertheless lies within the defined settlement boundary of the village. Policy E3 acknowledges that ‘there will be opportunities to improve the quality of existing green spaces where they are close to development proposals’.

The Parish Council considers that the proposed development will meet the aims of this Policy, delivering both new green public open space for the benefit of all residents, along with a good range of new homes, including affordable housing, and therefore fully supports the proposals’.
After discussion, Mr Price proposed in principle that the Planning Committee supports the statement and that it should be submitted to the Borough Councils Planning Department once the formal Planning Application has been received, this was seconded by Mr Bland with all members in favour.

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Better Broadband for Norfolk Project – new Communications Cabinet for South Wootton (ref South Wootton 9 and BBfN South Wootton 2):  Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had received correspondence from Norfolk County Council regarding the installation of two new communications cabinets.

She confirmed that one new cabinet is due to be installed at a location on Priory Lane and the other is to be sited outside 188 Wootton Road.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 21st November 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
21st November 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman

